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Attention nobles!!  

Annual Election of the 2016 Officers 

El Jebel Election Night, December 14 

Denver Consistory 

Dinner 6:00 pm 

Must make dinner reservation 

On line or 303-445-3470 

 

Meeting 7:00 pm 

SAVE THIS DATE 
JANUARY 16TH 2016 

This is the date for El Jebel Unit Officers Meeting 

We donôt know where we will meet or when we will meet but we know we 
will meet.  

If you will be one of the principle officers of your unit or you think you 
maybe ñvolunteeredò to be one of the principle officers keep this date 

clear for our meeting  

 

When the specifics are worked out you will be the first to know. 
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Mike  

Trevathan 

    November was another busy month and I hope that you were able to participate in 
some of the activities. The Veteranôs Day Parade was well attended by our parade units 
and we could not have asked for better weather.  The next day was the monthly meet-
ing and hospital report. There were five 50-year pins, and several other awards. Decid-
ing who to give awards to is a very difficult job as there are so many Nobles working to 
keep El Jebel active. Congratulations to Phil Hause who was selected for the óTop Gunô 
award. He has spent countless hours working on the Sportsmenôs Raffle and keeping our 
website up and running. He has also taken on publishing the web version of the Red Fez.  
Jim Dawkins was awarded the óNew Shriner of the Yearô Award for his help on several 
jobs. This year the óTom Lloydô award was given to Ron Williamson.  The óShriner of the 
Yearô Award was so difficult to pick that we had two winners this year - congratulatons 
to Perry Mittler and Don Weiser. And finally, congratulations to the Dune Buggys for be-
ing selected óUnit of the Yearô.  
 
    Our Fall Ceremonial brought in seven new Nobles. The Ceremonial Divan did a fan-
tastic job with the aid of the Consistory costumes, sound and lighting crews. Thanks to 
all for your help.  
    While the Ceremonial was taking place, we had Clowns, VIPs and Keystone Kops at 
Operation Freebird. We left there a little early and went to Bass Pro Stapleton to partici-
pate in a holiday parade for the North Field shops. This was a very short, 4- block pa-
rade, but was well attended. El Jebel WOWed them with the Clowns, Chanters, Dune 
Buggys, Keystone Kops, VIPs and Rick Fohlick with his calliope. This is a parade that we 
may want to consider in the future. 
 
    The December meeting will be held at the Consistory on the 14th. This is election 
night, so come and cast your vote for the good of the Shrine. During the elections, there 
will be entertainment for the ladies. Donôt forget to sign-up for dinner.  The installation 
of the 2016 officers will be held at the Double Tree Hotel in Aurora on January 9th.  De-
tails and sign-up is available on the El Jebel homepage. 
 
    There is good news concerning our new building. The permits for the construction 
are ready to be picked up. The Board of Directors will vote on a contractor during the 
first week of December and construction will began shortly thereafter. 
 
Now that December is here, it means that 2015 is coming to an end. It has been a year 
that Lady Mary and I will never forget. We both want to thank you for the support that 
you have given us this year.  
 
 
"Happiness does not come from doing easy work but from the afterglow of satisfaction 
that comes after the achievement of a difficult task that demanded our best.ò  -  Theo-
dore Isaac Rubin 
 
ñWeôre all working together; thatôs the secret.ò ï Sam Walton  
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                        Our November meeting was dedicated to the annual Shriners Hospital  

                           for Children report.  The evening began at the Denver Consistory with                                     
               a nice Thanksgiving theme meal.  There were 75 nobles and family in 
attendance.  After the meal, all adjourned to the auditorium for the program.  At 7:05 pm 
Our Potentate, Mike Trevathan called for the presentation of the Colors by the Legion of 
Honor followed by the Pledge of Alliance to the Flag of our Nation.  The Chanters sang the 
Stars Spangled Banner, our National Anthem and the Flag detail was dismissed.  Our 
Chaplain, Jim Oliver gave an inspiring invocation that captured the strengths and needs of 
our fraternity and ask that care be given to those forces that are in harmôs way. 

     The Potentate introduced the Past Potentates present and the nobles welcomed; 
Illustrious Jack Patton, Dick Williams and Phil Hause.  Then Rick Frohlick and John See-
beck, Hospital Board Members presented an annual report for the Hospitals and Salt Lake 
City specifically.  This was followed by a visit from a child assisted by El Jebel as a patient 
for 13 years and an interesting talk given by his mother delineating the excellent care 
and personal attention her son has received throughout the years.  It was enjoyable and 
uplifting to hear her talk and meet the entire family.  The Potentate added words con-
cerning the rebuilding, modernization of many of the Shriners Hospitals and then summa-
rized how easy it is to refer those in need to the Hospitals.  Quote: ñJust call the 800 
number at the SLC Hospital.ò  He also recommended that all nobles, when meeting some-
one with a child in need of hospital care, to talk with them and let them know there is as-
sistance available for all. 

     The evening then turned to awards presented by the Potentate, the first of which 
was 50-years membership.  There were ten nobles who were recognized and three were 
in attendance.  They were Nobles James Kato, Robert Lowdermilk and Russell Ward re-
ceiving their Certificate and pin.  Those not able to attend were Nobles Warren Culpepper, 
Harold Harper, Donald McRae, Meyer Saltzman, Harold Snyder, Max Weissmann and 
Lloyd Wentworth.  A congratulations and thank you is extended to all recipients.  Next, 
the Jewel of Honor was awarded to Noble Joe Castellano and the Silver Ribbon to Noble 
Ron Williamson.  The Potentate then presented his annual awards.  They were the ñTop-
Gunò award to Nobles Phil Hause and Ron Williamson, Shriner of the Year to Nobles Don 
Weiser and Perry Mittler, Top Unit of the Year to the Dune Buggy Patrol and New Noble of 
the Year to Noble Jim Dawkins. 

      Two heartfelt donations were made to the Temple: The Directors Staff gave 
$5,000 and the Drovers gave $1,000 to the Hospital.  The Potentate announced the fol-
lowing events:  

 14 November ï Operation FreeBird 

 14 November ï Ceremonial (Denver Consistory) 

 14 November ï Bass Pro Parade, 4:30 pm 

 14 December ï Election of Officers 

 20 December ï Childrenôs Christmas Party, Highlands Lodge, 2-5 pm 

Remember, as was said last month, Two heartfelt donations were made to the Temple: 
The Directors Staff gave $5,000 and the Drovers gave $1,000 to the Hospital. 

 

There will always be a place for you to participate and it is really 
fun.  It is said that the Shrine is where Masons have fun.  So join 

in! 
 
Respectfully 
Jay Bobick  
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Arab Patrol 
Delores Frye 

 
 

Legion of Honor 
Pam Richards 
Cynthia Gamez 
Arlene Rayburn 
Vicky Dexter,  

 
 

Provost Guard 
Patty Dunsmore 
Pam Richards 
Paul Stembel 

Elmer Willingham 
 
 
 
 

RV Roamers 
Kent Eckley 
Pat Meze 

Arlene Kohlwey 
David Kohlwey 
Harlow Leeper 
John Sanford 

Tootsie Dougherty 
 
 

T-Nobles 
Keith Brown 
John Loerwald 

 
Computer Club 
 Patty Dunsmore 
Harlow Leeper 
 Mike Wallen 

       George VanTrump        
 

Jeffco Shrine Club 
Jewell Roberts 

 
 

Loveland Shrine Club:  
Dorothy Bright 
Joanne Schendel  

 
Radops 

Emit Hurdelbrink 
Barbara Langfeldt 
Patricia Marcus 
Sherry Powell 
Jim Schneider 
Mary Wittner    

 
 

Calendar of Events 
       
December 

   14     Election of Officers 

      20   Childrenôs Christmas Party ï Highlands 
Lodge 

January  

       8     Al Kaly Installation 

       9     Installation of Officers 

      11    Stated Meeting 

      16    Stock Show 

 

 

El Jebel Shrine  e-mails 

 

Recorderðrecorder@eljebel.org 

Circusðfundraising@eljebel.org 

Susan Bolesðoffice@eljebel.org 

Red Fez articlesðoffice@eljebel.org 

Accountingðdirector@eljebel.org 

Calendarðoffice@eljebel.org 

Pointsðpoints@eljebel.org 

Maintenanceðfacilities@eljebel.org  

Membership Activity as of September 30, 2015 

Affiliations this month: 1 

Creations: 1 

Expired this month: 3 

 

Total Regular Members: 1293 

Total Associate Members: 53 

Total with Associates: 1346 
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EL JEBEL SHRINE 
       

tƘƻƴŜ όолоύ прр-оптл                       CŀȄ όолоύ пру-уупф 

           wŜŘ CŜȊ !ǊǝŎƭŜǎ  -  ƻŶŎŜϪŜƭƧŜōŜƭΦƻǊƎ 

THE RED FEZ  

Desktop Edition 201512 

Mike Trevathan 

Illustrious Potentate  

 

ELECTED DIVAN 
[ŀǊǊȅ /ƭŀǊƪ                /ƘƛŜŦ wŀōōŀƴ 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ {ƛƭǾŜǊ                  !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ wŀōōŀƴ 
tŀǳƭ !ƭǝƳƛŜǊ               IƛƎƘ tǊƛŜǎǘ ϧ tǊƻǇƘŜǘ 
WƻƘƴ ½ŜŀǇƘŜȅ                                  hǊƛŜƴǘŀƭ DǳƛŘŜ 
.ƛƭƭ {ŎƘǿŀǊǘȊ                                               ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 
Wŀȅ .ƻōƛŎƪ                                             wŜŎƻǊŘŜǊ 

 

APPOINTED DIVAN 
DŜƻǊƎŜ aƻǊŜƴƻ                  мǎǘ /ŜǊŜƳƻƴƛŀƭ aŀǎǘŜǊ 
.ƻō {ŀƭŀȊŀǊ             нƴŘ /ŜǊŜƳƻƴƛŀƭ aŀǎǘŜǊ 
wƛŎ 5Ŝƴŀ                  aŀǊǎƘŀƭ 
/ƘǊƛǎ ²ŜȅƳƻǳǘƘ         /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DǳŀǊŘ 
WƻŜ /ŀǎǘŜƭƭŀƴƻ                  hǳǘŜǊ DǳŀǊŘ 
²ŀȅƴŜ [ƛǾŜǊƳƻǊŜ             5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 
WƛƳ hƭƛǾŜǊ               /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ  
 
 

LIVING PAST POTENTATES 
[ŜŜ 9Φ {ŎƘƭŜǎǎƳŀƴ όмфтлύ  
wƻōŜǊǘ [Φ ¦ƭƭŜǊȅ όмфтфύ  
wƻōŜǊǘ DΦ ±ŀƴ aŀƭŜ όмфууύ  
¢ƘƻƳŀǎ 5Φ tŀƭƳŜǊ όмфуфύ  
WŀŎƪ 5Φ tŀǧŜƴ όмффлύ  
{ǘŜǾŜ ¢ǳŎƪŜǊ WǊΦ όмффмύ  
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ 9Φ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ όмффоύ  
!ƳŜǊ tƭŀƛǎǘŜŘ όмффпύ  
5ǊΦ 5ŀǾƛŘ tƻǿŜƭƭ όмффтύ  
WƛƳ [ŜŀǊ όмффуύ  

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ DΦ {ŜǾŜǊŜ όмфффύ  
WƛƳ CƛǘȊǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ όнлллύ  
wƻƴ /ƻǎŜƴǎ όнллоύ  

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ YŀǊƴǎ όнллп-нллрύ  
/ƭƛƴǘ 5ŜȄǘŜǊ όнллсύ  
¢ƻƴȅ 5ŀǩƭƻ όнллтύ  
CǊŜŘ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ όнллуύ  
WƛƳ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘ όнллфύ  
9Ř wŜƴŘƻƴ όнлмлύ  
5Ŝƴƴƛǎ tǊƻŎǘƻǊ όнлммύ  
WƛƳ [ƻƴƎ όнлмнύ 

aŀǧƘŜǿ wŀƛŀ όнлмоύ 

tƘƛƭ IŀǳǎŜ όнлмпύ 
 

 

PUBLICATION STAFF 

 
{ǳǎŀƴ .ƻƭŜǎ - 9ŘƛǘƻǊ  прр-оптл 
WƻƘƴ ½ŜŀǇƘŜȅ - !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ 9ŘƛǘƻǊς 5ŜǎƪǘƻǇ 
DŜƻǊƎŜ aƻǊŜƴƻτ!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ 9ŘƛǘƻǊτ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ 
wƻƴ 5ǳƴǎƳƻǊŜ - tƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘŜǊ 
¢ƻƴȅ 5ŀǩƭƻΣ tt - CŜŀǘǳǊŜ ²ǊƛǘŜǊ 
!ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ -  ¢ƻƴȅ 5ŀǩƭƻΣ tt 
 
 

{ǳōǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ  

ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ /ŀƭƭ όолоύ прр-оптл ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŦŜŜ ƻŦ ϷмрΦлл  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

  There was a friend whose heart was good. 

  He walked with men and understood.  

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer, And 
felt like music on the ear. 

His was a smile men loved to see;  His was 
a hand that asked no fee For friendliness or 
kindness done. And now that he has jour-
neyed on, His is a fame that never ends---
He leaves behind uncounted friends. 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

ñOur beloved Brethren live on in new and 
more glorious life and service. We carry their 
influence in our lives and their memories in 
our hearts. They are not forgotten.ò 

 

John ñJakeò Jacobson 

Loren D. Pierce 

William C. Simon 
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El Jebel Family and Dance Band Report 

By Gene W King  

  One of the positive facts about moving, ei-
ther your home, your office or the bandôs mu-
sic room, is that you get to get rid of the clut-
ter collected over the years, in the bands case, 
somewhere over 40+ years!! 

  We recycled over six 35 gallon trashcans of 
just paper, old music, memos, old inventory 
sheets, meeting minutes, emails, etc. 

  We moved 14 file cabinets of music and 
about 30 boxes packed with music, plus the 
copy machine, musical instruments and other 
band items into Rick Frohlickôs warehouse. The 
Family and Dance bands current playlist music 
was moved to the Scottish Rite Consistory, 
where the bands are practicing (every 
Wednesday evening). 

  The bands will be playing at the SW mall be-
fore Christmas (dates not established yet). 

  The Family Band will play at the El Jebel 
kidôs Christmas party, being held at the High-
landôs Lodge, 3550 Federal Blvd, on Sunday 
December 20th from 2 -4 PM. 

   Be sure to come and enjoy the start of the 
Holidayôs festivities. 

   Most of the Shrine band members partici-
pated in the highly successful CSSA conven-
tion, held in Golden, August 26th thru the 29th, 
culminating with a CSSA parade in Idaho 
Springs on Saturday the 29th. 

   Thanks to Marv Feldman for stepping up 
and volunteering to be CSSA Band Director 
when it was learned the original conductor 
couldnôt make the trip. We had about 30 musi-
cians from several CSSA districts; we had sev-
eral practices and played at the Ladies Lunch-
eon and the next day outside on the covered 
deck (fortunately) because it started raining 
shortly after we began playing. 

   For the parade, the CSSA band was trans-
ported in the El Jebel band trailer, hauled by 
Rick Frohlick and his brother-in-law. 

   For some great pictures of the entire 
event, go to www.eljebelshrine.org click on 
Photo Albums and look at Jim and Judy Tay-
lorôs picture albums. 

  A sad note: A long time Mason, Shriner and 
El Jebel band member, John Sells III suc-
cumbed to Alzheimers on November 7th this 
year. John was born on June 2nd, 1932 and is a 
Denver native.  John was the author of 2 
books, ñThe Moffat Lineò and ñStagecoachesò. 

   He is survived by his wife 0f 64 years, 4 
children, 11 grandchildren and 6 great-
grandchildren.  We will all miss John and his 
trombone playing. 

Caring Ladies  By Lindy Wazny 

   On Veterans Day, 11 November we met at 
the English Tea Cup.  By the time we met the 
snow was melting and the sky was blue.  We 
were pleased to have Chief Rabban Larry Clark 
and his wife Carol with us.   

   Seven members were present as well as 
two potential members and one guest.  Bea 
Varney was our only past president present. 

   We had an update on the new Shrine 
building.  It may be ready for use in March 
2016. 

   The officers for the next year will be:  
President, Darlene Tietz, Vice President, June 
Sauter, Secretary, Lindy Wazny, Treasurer Kay 
Bell and Wise Woman Bea Varney. 

   The meeting closed with the Mitzvah bene-
diction. 

Computer Club  By George Van Trump 

    The Nov meeting was started with lunch 
at Daviesô Chuck Wagon Diner.  Following 
lunch, a business meeting was held with 7 
members and guests present. The treasurerôs 
report was read and approved.  Thank you 
notes were read from Mary Trevathan and the 
Bill Greene Family.  John Zeaphey, our Divan 
Rep, gave a report on the progress of the new 
building for El Jebel as well as the happenings 
at El Jebel. 

An election of 2016 officers was held 
with the following results: 

  Presidentééééé. Jim Taylor 

  Vice Presidentééé.John Zeaphey 

  Sec/Treasurerééé..George VanTrump 

  Red Fez ReporterééGeorge VanTrump 

  Circus/Funds Chairé.Jim Taylor 

  Membership Chairé..John Zeaphey  

After the business meeting, Vic, club 
president, reviewed the programs/
accomplishments of the past year. 

The Clubôs Dec 8 meeting will be held at 
El Jebelôs new building, 3443 So. Galena, Den-
ver with a program on peripherals that can be 
used to enhance your computer.  The meeting 
will start at 1:00 pm.  It is hoped that future 
meetings will be held at the new building.  

All Shriners are invited to attend and 

http://www.eljebelshrine.org
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 join our Club; dues are just $12.00 per year; 
1st yearôs dues are free for new members.  
Wives and guests are always welcome.    

If you have any questions, please con-
tact George Van Trump at 303-232-3542 or at 
JoGeorge@q.com.  

DARAJAðBy Ed Rendon 

  A tribute to our Ladies is a task worthy of 
jewels fit only for the elegance of a lady of 
grace.  We often overlook or just forget to 
mention to our ladies and just how worthy 
they are to us.  A simple holding of hands 
when walking together, a kiss on the cheek ex-
pressing that she is respected by you, and 
most of all, a morning ñI love you and Iôm very 
happy that you are my wifeò.  Ladies without 
you leading our very way in life, we would be 
lost. 

   We have only three motorcycles available 
for any Shriner to ride in the parades.  If you 
are looking in having fun and excitement, join 
our group of fun riding bikers.  You donôt need 
to buy a bike because we will lease a bike to 
you on a yearly basis. 

   If you just want to have fun and be a social 
member, call me and give me your name and 
email address and I will notify you of the date, 
time, and location of our next meeting.  The 
meetings are held at different restaurants each 
month.  Just call Ed at 303-841-8537. 

As Swell Bill always said, ñKeeping smiling but 
watch out for those bugsò.   

Drovers 
 Noble Wayland L. Britt, Reporting 
 
Provided our donation to the Hospital Fund last 
Stated Meeting.  It was held at the Consistory.  
Dinner was Turkey and Dressing.  Very nice.  
Christmas party coming up, check your email.  
National Western Stock show.  Come to the 
meeting for information. If you have a horse, 
or know someone who does, come join our 
group.  My phone is 303 841 5607.  Have a 
Merry Christmas. 

As usual, I write so others can walk. 

Wayland Britt 

DUNE BUGGY PATROL By: Jay Bobick  
 The Dune Buggy Patrol had an enjoyable time 
at the Denver Veteransô Day Parade.  Preceded 
by breakfast at Dozens Restaurant and then 
the extended wait to ñstep-offò during which 
there was excellent time for the usual camara-
derie among all the units there.  The Temple 
had a great turn-out and the weather was fine 
by parade time.  The crowds were significantly 

better this year than in the past.  As we all 
know, this was the last parade for 2015.  We 
are now looking ahead to an even greater 
2016 

The monthly Dune Buggy meeting was held on 
17 November in the Davies Chuck Wagon at 
5:30 pm.  Ten members were in attendance 
with libations preceding dinner and the meet-
ing.  After dinner the meeting was called to or-
der for the main purpose of electing officers for 
the ensuing year.  Unanimous votes were cast 
for: 

  President ï Ron Williams 

 1st Vice President ï Mike Palmer 

 2nd Vice President ï Don Weiser 

 Secretary ï Ken Jones 

 Tresurer ï Ken Jones 

There was an open discussion concerning sev-
eral items, e.g., need for uniform and para-
phernalia purchases and future formation prac-
tices.  There were many great ideas and our 
new president ended the meeting with his out-
look for 2016 and appreciated the discussion 
which he will include in his planning.  Everyone 
agreed that Ron is off to a good start and all 
agreed with him at the helm, we a bound for 
an excellent new year, 2016. 

Englewood Shrine Club by Don Phelps    
   Our November board meeting was held on 
Monday November 2nd with the board member 
wives present.  It was a planning meeting for 
2016.  Bob Stretch, newly elected presi-
dent, and wife Wanda wanted ideas to make 
the socials creative and something the mem-
bers would want to attend.  Many ideas were 
presented and we are really going to have a lot 
of fun.  The officers for 2016 will be Bob 
Stretch president, Wendell Wischer 1st vice 
president, Emit Hurdelbrink treasurer, and Don 
Phelps secretary.  These officers will be in-
stalled at our January social January 16, 
2016.  Our December Christmas social will be 
on December 12th at Radiant Temple (2nd and 
Acoma) at 5:30 pm.  Prime Rib is on the menu 
with Bobbie Bell providing the entertain-
ment.  The cost is $18 per person.  Everyone is 
welcome member or not but you must make 
reservations with secretary Don Phelps 303-
471-2481 or donphelps9652@gmail.com, by 
December 9th.  We are looking forward to 
2016. 

Jeffco Shrine Club By Jim Cram 
   As in the last two years, we will be joining 
the OPTARS for the Annual Christmas Dinner 
to be held at the Homestead Grill located 
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 11500 W. Hampden Ave.   A Big thank you to 
Jim and Judy Taylor.  Jim is the President of 
Optars.   
    We were pleased to have our Divan Rep. 
John Zeaphey in attendance the October 28th 
luncheon. He made the usual update of Shrine 
activities and indicated that the Potentate is 
interested in having Stated Meetings in the 
new facilities perhaps as early as January.  The 
remodeling work will not be completed but the 
ballroom area may be at a stage where a 
meeting could be held. 
   During the luncheon on Nov. 11, President 
Herb made a financial report and the election 
for the 2016 Officers was held.  The Officers 
for the ensuing year will be installed at a Feb-
ruary luncheon.   
   The report from Genn Moore is that he fell 
and severely broke his ankle.  Surgery was 
necessary and a plate with a dozen or more 
screws was used during the surgery.  He ex-
pects to be home before Thanksgiving but will 
be using a walker for some time. 
   Jack Russell announced the results of the 
2015 World Series Contest between the KC 
Royals and the NY Mets. Congratulations to the 
winners, Chapin Blake and Herb Schillereff, 
who picked the Royals in 5 games.  A mone-
tary prize was awarded to each.  The following 
contestants and their score picks are listed as 
follows:  Gary Jewell, Royals in 6; Jack Russell, 
Royals in 7; Minnie Yoritomo, Mets in 5; Glenn 
Moore, Mets in 5; Lew Maxson, Mets in 6; 
Lance Barron, Mets in 6; Jim Cram, Mets in 6; 
John Zeaphey, Mets in 7.  Thanks very much 
Jack, for arranging the contest. 
 
Keystone Kops By Larry N. Clark 

   The Keystone Kops had a fairly busy 
month during November.  We had the Stated 
Meeting, the Kopôs business meeting, the Vet-
erans Day Parade, a day at Operation Free 
Bird, the Christmas Parade at Bass Pro, and 
the fall Ceremonial.  The remainder of the 
month was taken up with family type stuff; 
you know football, turkey day, football, and 
stuff like that. 

   The Kops held our election for the 2015 
officers at our November meeting.  The new 
officers are: President of the Keystone Kops 
Noble Skip Bush; 1st Vice President Noble Mike 
Katich; 2nd Vice President Bob Scott; Secretary 
Nobel Larry N. Clark; and Treasurer Noble Rich 
Silver.  Congratulations guys, we know you will 
do well in 2016. 

   The Kops made a trip around down town 
Denver on a nice sunny Veteranôs Day Parade. 
We were without our jail; but, the paddy wag-

on made the parade circuit to the delight of 
the crowd.  The following weekend I under-
stand that a couple of Kops made it to the new 
location for Operation Freebird.  After Freebird 
the Kops journeyed east to Northfield and 
joined Bass Pro in welcoming Santa to town.   

 
After the Veterans Day parade we put away 
our gear and found a restaurant for a small re-
past.  The Kops and Lady Carol went to the 
Blue Bonnet for lunch, we were joined by Ill Sir 
Mike and Director of Units Mittler.  We had a 
good time, good Mexican food, good drink, 
Mexican of course, and good fellowship. 

Two of the Kops made it to the Ceremonial.  El 
Jebel brought seven new Nobles at the Consis-
tory.  This was good, Think Membership. 

     See you all at the December meeting. 

Legion of Honor by Don Phelps 

   The new officers were elected at our Octo-
ber meeting.  The Commander will be Dave 
King, 1st Lt. Commander will be Charles Ste-
vens, 2nd Lt. Commander will be Past Com-
mander Ed Richards, Adjutant will be Past 
Commander Don Phelps, Finance Officer will be 
Past Commander CSSA Russ Gray, and Chaplin 
will be Victor Olson. These officers will be in-
stalled on January 16, 2016 at Radiant Temple 
(2nd and Acoma) at 16:30.  A social hour will 
be at 17:30 with Englewood Shrine Club 
and Dinner at 18:30.  The cost of the evening 
will be $25 per person.  Anyone is welcome 
but reservations are a must with Adjutant Don 
Phelps at 303-471-2481 or don-
phelps9652@gmail.com by January 13th. 

   Our October meeting was well attended 
with twelve Legion members present at both 
lunch and the meeting.  Our Christmas party 
will be at Dukes' Steak House in Castle Pines 
on December 6, 2015 at 14:00.  Five Legion 
members carried flags in the Veterans Day pa-
rade with Three more rode in the Legion car.    

Medical Staff  By Allan Duey 

   Medical Staff President, Randy Penn, Ma-
nuel Vigo-Torres and Allan Duey worked an 
ñinformation boothò at the Colorado Associa-
tion of School Nurses convention held at the 
embassy Suites Hotel, Loveland on Saturday, 
November 7th.  Over 300 school nurses attend-
ed.  Surprisingly, several nurses spoke of 
Shrinerôs patientsô success stories and were 
more than willing to speak at stated meetings 
about their experiences.  This annual conven-
tion has proven to be vital to El Jebel and the 
Medical Staff because of the school nursesô 
support. 
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December 4th is the last Outreach clinic for 
2015. 

   At the stated meeting on October 9th, the 
Nobles and Ladies were instructed how to uti-
lize the ñdouble cardsò when they see a patient 
our hospitals might be able to help.  After the 
first time a Noble stops a parent to talk about 
our hospitals, the next time is much easier. 

   Itôs surprising of the number of organiza-
tions that do not know of our Shrinerôs Hospi-
tals.  At the recent parade, an American Legion 
member asked Noble, Fred Groom, about our 
hospitals and said that was the first time heôd 
ever heard of them. 

   Come on, noble and Ladies, be on the 
lookout for kids that need our help. 

MeetersðBy George Moreno 

   My Lady Clara and I attended the El Mejdel 
Dinner on November 7 at Highlands Lodge. It 
was an official visit from their Queen for the 
entire United States and Canada. The speakers 
discussed the relationship El Mejdel has with 
the Shriners Hospitals and how they annually 
donate millions of dollars to the hospitals. Each 
of the Shriners Hospitals has plaques recogniz-
ing the donations. EOS X-ray machines in use 
at Shriners Hospitals were highlighted. Infor-
mation about the technology from the Hospi-
talôs Websites is given below. Mona and Kent 
Eckley prepared the dinner, and again it was 
delicious! The dessert was some kind of pump-
kin crumb cake ï I wanted a second piece.  

   Entertainment included singing, dancing 
and playing the chimes.  

NORTHEAST Colorado Shrine Club  By 
Charlie Johnson 

     There is just something about the pleasant 
aroma of thick slab bacon being grilled to 
crispy perfection that really heightens your 
senses on a cold November morning.  Such 
was the case, as we gathered for our regular 
monthly meeting at the Overland Trail Caf®.  
The meal is certainly worth the trip but the fel-
lowship with friendly Nobles makes it a very 
special affair.  For many of us, this tradition of 
sharing breakfast and information provides a 
valuable experience that is not covered by lo-
cal newspapers or television.  It surely cannot 
be duplicated with our ósmart phonesô either.  
Much is shared including family and communi-
ty news as well as the fellowship of our Mason-
ic Craft.   

      Our business meeting was completed in an 
efficient manner as we heard reports from rep-

resentatives of the Scottish Rite on the up-
coming reunion, from York Rite officers an-
nouncing future events, and ongoing local Blue 
Lodge work.   Deputy Grand Master and Noble 
Bob Elsloo is a member of our Club and it was 
announced that the Sterling Lodge will host a 
tribute to him on Saturday, January 9, 2016.  
It will be a luncheon and more information will 
be forthcoming as that date approaches.  It 
was soon time for all to go to work so we de-
parted with Peace and Harmony prevailing.   

     As most of you know, our club meets for 
breakfast each month and we often bring our 
Masonic friends to join us.  So, our standing 
invitation is offered to all Masons to meet with 
us on the second Monday of the month at 6:00 
a.m. at the Sinclair Overland Trail Caf® at the 
Atwood Exit #115 off I-76.  We guarantee a 
hearty breakfast with lots of friendly Shriners.   

Charlie Johnson ï Reporter 

Northern Seven Shrine Club  By George 
Van Trump 

 The Nov 13 meeting was held at the McCoyôs 
Restaurant, Denver, CO, with 9 members and 
guests in attendance.  The meeting started 
with the Pledge and a prayer.  A treasurerôs 
report was read and approved. It was noted 
that Frank ñSmokyò Yoritomo was having some 
health problems. President Don spoke briefly 
about future meetings of our group.  Clara 
Moreno, the wife of our divan rep, spoke about 
upcoming happenings at El Jebel.      

 The next meeting will be held at 11:30 am, 
noon, on Friday, Dec 11 at McCoyôs Restau-
rant, 4855 Federal Blvd, Denver. Reservations 
are required by calling at Wes 303-423-7264 
or Don at 303-452-2137.  All are invited to at-
tend this meeting including wives and guests.  
Shriners are encouraged to join. Dues are 
$15.00 per year; the 1st yearôs dues are free 
for new members. 

If you have any questions, please con-
tact George Van Trump at 303-232-3542 or at 
JoGeorge@q.com.  

  OPTARS By J & J Taylor 

    On November 3rd, the Optars met again 
at Daviesô Chuck Wagon Diner for their dinner 
meeting.  (Weôre getting to know the menu by 
heart.)  There were 14 people present, who 
enjoyed dinner, each otherôs company, and the 
program for the night.  It was our annual 
ñOptaramaò, and Ed Hamm had arranged a 
nice ñslide showò of the photo-shoot held in 
September at the Colorado Railroad Museum in 
Golden.  There were 14 people present, not 
counting the two little ones (see the picture).  
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We ALL  got a lot of great pictures, especially 
of Swen Hoffmanôs 2-year-old daughter, 
Myah--- the reason Swen didnôt have many 
pictures of trains was that he was chasing af-
ter her! 

   During the meeting, elections were held:  
Jim Taylor continues to be President, Ron 
Williamson will be Vice President, Clara 
Moreno will be Secretary, George Moreno, 
Treasurer.   

   Other items of business covered included 
deciding where and who were to do the up-
coming programs.  There are always great 
travelogues done by Optars members, so 
there really is no shortage of pictures to be 
shown.  The only problem is finding a place to 
show them.  We need a restaurant with a sep-
arate room and a place to project pictures (itôs 
nice to have a screen or at least a white wall!)  
This is why we keep meeting at Daviesô--- their 
TV screen works well. 

  Put on your calendar:  December 1st; 
Optars will be having their annual Christmas 
dinner, again at The Homestead Grill, (near 
Kipling and Hampden).  Entertainment is ñThe 
Tune Farmersò--- a guitar and mandolin duo.  
A few other Shrine units have been invited, so 
hopefully weôll have a nice group to fill up the 
room and visit with.   

   Next year, on January 5th, The Hoffmans 
will be doing the program, ñLompoc Mural Art 
by Phone Cameraò, again at Daviesô Chuck 
Wagon Diner.  Be ready for a flier in the De-
cember mail about this.  Weôll see you there! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pipe  Band  By Kent Burns 

    So, how was your Thanksgiving?  Hope 
you stuffed yourself then fell asleep on the 
couch watching your favorite college teams 
win.  Things have slowed down for the Band 
and we are working to improve the quality of 
our product.  With no specific performance to 
prepare for, we can polish all our tunes to per-
fection.  That way, when we do start up again 
next year, we will be ready to roll. 

    We are hoping the cadets of the Air Force 
Academy will be allowed to (we already know 
they want to) go to Aspen for Wintersk·l in 
January.  Truthfully, this is one of those per-
formances for the cadets where the real treat 
is free all-day skiing on Sunday.  But they also 
like to perform with us.  And it is the only way 
to stay ñcurrentò with them ï all the cadets 
who played the Medieval Feast have graduat-
ed.   Although the possibility of another con-
cert with them is about as remote as the ap-
pearance of Bill Smith at the Academy, the 
history of RP&B roams the halls down in Colo-
rado Springs and each year we (the ñredò and 
ñplaidò pipers) remind them (the ñblueò ca-
dets) of those ñglory daysò and try to instill a 


